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Senator O’Brien asked:  

For the sake of getting a general understanding until we get those more precise figures, there was the spending of about $590,000 a year for the first two years and that then dropped in the next year to $263,500.  Why was there such a significant cut in the promotion budget of the program?

So since 1997, the Department has spent about $6.4 million promoting this package?

Answer:

The AAA Package was initially launched in September 1997, and while funding was provided for modest communication activities to raise awareness of the package in the first two years, this then tapered off.  The Solutions Research survey of December 1998 showed that producers’ awareness of programs other than FarmBis remained low.  As a result a communication strategy was developed and funding for a significant communication campaign was announced in May 2000 in the 2000-01 budget context.  The AAA communication campaign was funded for 18 months from July 2000 to December 2001.

Expenditure for AAA communications since 1997 has been $6.4 million as follows:

1997-1998








$   289,617

1998-1999








$   884,565

1999-2000








$   263,500

2000-2001*








$3,711,810

2001-2002*








$1,263,422

*These figures reflect final year outcomes for 2000-01 and 2001-02.  $0.9 million in Departmental expenses incurred during these years have not been included in these figures. 

